TO: Corrina Guardipee Hall (Browning Superintendent of Public Schools)
FROM: Keith McDivitt, Blackfeet Community College (BCC) Nursing Program
TOPIC: Browning High School Cheerleaders

DATE: October 18, 2019

The purpose of this letter is to share good information regarding Katie McDonald Boyce
and the Browning High School cheerleaders.

On Wednesday, October 16" BCC hosted a Pink Bingo Community Event in the
Commons. The event was from 3 pm to 7 pm. A number of programs from Teton,
Glacier, and Teton Counties, state of Montana, as well as the Indian Health Service
worked together to bring this event to our community.

Katie and a number of cheerleaders as volunteers were a part of making this community
event a success. They arrived around 1:30 and assisted in the preparation for the event by
setting up tables, chairs, decorating, etc. Since the BCC Nursing Program was responsible
for the meal to serve over 100 people, some of the cheerleaders worked in the kitchen
slicing up cheese, making cheese & cracker trays, cutting up vegetables for the fresh salad,
and cutting up fruit for the fresh fruit salad. A number of elderly community members
attended the event and all the cheerleaders made up food plates and delivered them to all
the elderly at their tables. Several assisted me in the food line.

Everyone of the cheerleaders was enjoyable to be around and were very respectful. They
worked hard and were very much appreciated. Their participation, customer service,
smiles, and attitudes were so noticeable that I wanted to share this with you. So often, we
only hear about high school students when they misbehave or are in trouble.

Katie was awesome to work with as well. Katie seemed to have an excellent relationship
with the cheerleaders.

Thank you.
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Keith McDivitt (BCC Nursing Program Director)
406-338-5441, ext. 2917
keithmd@bfcc.edu
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